HIV Prevention Planning Council (HPPC)

Bylaws, Policies, & Procedures Committee
Wednesday, April 21, 2010
3:00 – 5:00 PM

25 Van Ness Avenue, Suite 330A
Action Minutes
Members Present:  Gayle Burns, Michael Discepola, Weihaur Lau, Marshon Smith, Yavantè Thomas-Guess, Tonya Williams
Members Absent:  Tom Kennedy Steve Muchnick, Frank Strona
HPS Staff:  Eileen Loughran, Tracey Packer

Harder & Co Staff:  Kym Dorman

1.  Welcome & Announcements
Yavantè welcomed the group. He explained that in his role as Co-chair and facilitator of the meeting, he wants to ensure that everyone in the group participates. He also added that in committee is where we have the in-depth conversations here/hash things out here so that we are united when we present our work to the council.  He asked for any relevant announcements.
· Public Comment
None
3.  Member Response to Public Comment 

None
4.  Committee Business
· Approve March 17, 2010 Minutes 
A motion to approve the minutes was made by Tonya with a second by Gayle.  The 3/17/2010 Bylaws, Policies, & Procedures Committee minutes were approved by roll call vote.
	
	Approve 3/17 Minutes

	Gayle Burns
	Y

	Michael Discepola
	Y

	Tom Kennedy
	NP

	Weihaur Lau
	Y

	Steve Muchnick
	NP

	Tracey Packer (Ex-officio)
	Y

	Marshon Smith
	Y

	Frank Strona
	NP

	Yavante Thomas-Guess
	Y

	Tonya Williams
	Y

	
	

	Eileen Loughran*
	***********

	Kym Dorman
	***********

	
	


· Process Evaluation
The process evaluations for our third meeting were very positive. 

6 out of 7 people filled out their process evaluation—so it is getting better, but we are striving for 100% participation

Yavantè thanked everyone for taking the time to fill out the evaluation.  He reminded the group that the planning team takes the feedback very seriously and appreciates the input because it helps us plan better meetings.
Co-chairs added that we the handouts/supporting materials have been reworked based on the feedback from the evaluations.  

· Steering Update
Weihaur gave a brief update from the 3/25 Steering meeting which included the following:

The bulk of the meeting was spent planning for 4/8 HPPC meeting and reviewing presentations.

An additional Plan training was held on Tuesday April 20th.
·     Debrief April 8th HPPC Presentation
The group debriefed the presentation to the Council. Kym asked the group the following questions:

· How did the presentation go?

· What worked?  What did we learn that the HPPC members want in the future?

· What will help make future presentations clear?

· What documentation will give enough information but not too much?

· Does the group have any other thoughts that you want to be sure to remember as we move forward with more complicated Bylaws?
It was suggested that we reiterate to the Council that the list of issues came up over the past two years in Committees, on process evaluations, or at Steering. The group also felt that it was extremely helpful to have other Committee members jump in about our process and making the decisions we made. Members also felt that it is important to reiterate why this committee is presenting on a quarterly basis.  Overall, everyone felt the presentation went really well.
5.  Continue Review of Bylaws
We started this conversation by reviewing the handout titled “Voting Topics April 21, 2010”.  
The first discussion was on Voting Procedures. The group discussed unanimous consent/consensus for approval of minutes & agendas. It was highlighted that when approving by consensus, it must be clear that there is no objection, such as “Is there any objection to approving the May minutes? Hearing none, minutes approved”. The group agreed to the wording that unanimous consent can be used for routine business such as approval of minutes and agendas. Written ballots can be used for elections, and roll call should be used for everything else. 

It was discussed that the wording allows for the option of using unanimous consent/consensus, but that it is up to the leadership to take the pulse of the group. A member also asked what would happen if someone abstains from approving minutes by consensus? A member responded that if someone abstains from approving the minutes by consensus they are not objecting.
The group added the following wording: Unanimous consent permits action without a motion or a vote when there is no opposition anticipated. 

It will also be added that unanimous consent can be used for “routine business such as agendas and minutes.

A member added that it is the Co-Chairs’ job to take the pulse of the room.

A motion was made by Mike with a second by Tonya to approve “Voting Procedures”. Voting Procedures” were approved by roll call vote.
	
	Approve Voting Procedures 

	Gayle Burns
	Y

	Michael Discepola
	Y

	Tom Kennedy
	NP

	Weihaur Lau
	Y

	Steve Muchnick
	NP

	Tracey Packer (Ex-officio)
	Y

	Marshon Smith
	Y

	Frank Strona
	NP

	Yavante Thomas-Guess
	Y

	Tonya Williams
	Y

	
	

	Eileen Loughran*
	***********

	Kym Dorman
	***********


The next topic of discussed by the group was the definition of quorum.  The group agreed to change the definition of quorum to read, “A quorum is defined as more than half of the current eligible voting membership.” A motion was made by Gayle with a second by Tonya to approve the definition of quorum as “A quorum is defined as more than half of the current eligible voting membership”. This was approved by the group.
	
	Approve Definition of Quorum 

	Gayle Burns
	Y

	Michael Discepola
	Y

	Tom Kennedy
	NP

	Weihaur Lau
	Y

	Steve Muchnick
	NP

	Tracey Packer (Ex-officio)
	Y

	Marshon Smith
	Y

	Frank Strona
	NP

	Yavante Thomas-Guess
	Y

	Tonya Williams
	Y

	
	

	Eileen Loughran*
	***********

	Kym Dorman
	***********

	
	


The next item up for discussion was “How to Count Abstentions”.  Kym highlighted that Roberts Rules says “number of votes cast”. It was suggested that we change how votes are tabulated to the number of people who voted “yes” divided by the total number of votes cast (an abstention is not a vote) vs. number of eligible votes. The wording in bylaws would include a clarifying sentence: “An abstention is not considered a vote, and thus does not count towards the total number of votes cast”.
A motion to approve the rewording of abstention was made by Gayle with a second by Tonya. This was approved by roll call vote.

	
	Approve Rewording of Abstentions 

	Gayle Burns
	Y

	Michael Discepola
	Y

	Tom Kennedy
	NP

	Weihaur Lau
	Y

	Steve Muchnick
	NP

	Tracey Packer (Ex-officio)
	Y

	Marshon Smith
	Y

	Frank Strona
	NP

	Yavante Thomas-Guess
	Y

	Tonya Williams
	Y

	
	

	Eileen Loughran*
	***********

	Kym Dorman
	***********


The next item discussed by the group was “Absentee voting / proxy voting. Kym explained that Proxy voting is not permitted in ordinary deliberative assemblies, unless the bylaws of the organization require it.  The group briefly discussed the pros and cons of this issue and quickly decided that proxy voting is not currently an option used by the HPPC and is not recommended by Robert’s Rules. The suggestion by the Committee is to continue to conduct business without using proxy voting as an option.

A motion to approve not changing the current policy was made by Gayle with a second by Tonya. This was approved by roll call vote. 

	
	Approve keeping policy on proxy voting as is currently stated in Bylaws. 

	Gayle Burns
	Y

	Michael Discepola
	Y

	Tom Kennedy
	NP

	Weihaur Lau
	Y

	Steve Muchnick
	NP

	Tracey Packer (Ex-officio)
	Y

	Marshon Smith
	Y

	Frank Strona
	NP

	Yavante Thomas-Guess
	Y

	Tonya Williams
	Y

	Eileen Loughran*
	***********

	Kym Dorman
	***********


Kym called the group’s attention to the handout, “Remaining Bylaws Topics”. The group did not have time to cover the entire list, so Kym chose a few issues which could be covered quickly. The numbers below correspond to the number on the handout.
1. Page 1 (lines 19-21): It was suggested to take out the A, B, and C. A motion to approve this was made by Gayle with a second by Mike. This was approved by roll call vote.

	
	Take out the A, B, C on page 1 (lines 19-21) 

	Gayle Burns
	Y

	Michael Discepola
	Y

	Tom Kennedy
	NP

	Weihaur Lau
	Y

	Steve Muchnick
	NP

	Tracey Packer (Ex-officio)
	Y

	Marshon Smith
	Y

	Frank Strona
	NP

	Yavante Thomas-Guess
	Y

	Tonya Williams
	Y

	
	

	Eileen Loughran*
	***********

	Kym Dorman
	***********


3. Throughout the document: There was a suggestion to add letters to all subsections. This will make it easier to refer to specific sections. Yavante asked the group if there was any objection to this change. Hearing none this was approved by unanimous consent.
7. Honoraria: Page 3 (lines 19-21). The suggestion was to change the language from “honoraria” to “stipend” and to add “based on policies established by the HPPC, etc. Yavante asked the group if there was any objection to this change. Hearing none this was approved by unanimous consent.
7.  Next Steps 
· Harder & Co/HPS follow-up items
Kym will prepare handout to guide our conversation on issues related to attendance.
· Focus for Next Meeting
The group will continue to work on “Remaining Bylaws Topics” outlined in the handout of the same name.  The group will begin discussion on issues related to attendance.
· Summary & Closure
Kym thanked the group for a good meeting. Weihaur added that there was good participation from everyone. The Co-chairs will meet with Eileen, Tracey, and Kym to plan the May meeting. Eileen will follow-up with Steve.
8.  Adjournment
· Evaluation/Closing

Weihaur reminded everyone to complete the process evaluation.
The meeting was adjourned at 5:00 pm.
Next meeting scheduled is May 19, from 3-5 pm in room 330B.
Minutes prepared by Eileen Loughran and reviewed by Weihaur Lau and Yavantè Thomas-Guess.
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